RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

March 13, 2008

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the library on March 13, 2008. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitor:  Carlena Sheeran, Director of Preschool and Amanda Johnson, Allison Scherer.

Professional Development Committee report was presented by Allison Scherer and Mr. Coffey.  Dates have been set for next year’s Professional Development, and have been sent to Debbie Suiter at Central Office.  PD will be ongoing with Thoughtful Ed, in one-hour increments.  October 13 is a countywide PD; A PD date for Infinite Campus technology for pen-pad will be announced later.  There is a 6-hour Thoughtful Ed PD on July 29, and Open House will be that evening.  Ms. Scherer stated that this year’s PD requirements have mostly been met.  There are a few late hires that still owe some hours.

Instruction/Instructional Materials Committee report was presented by Ms. Johnson, as attached.  The state has moved Science book adoption to next year, due to budget issues.  Math Wall of Fame is up.  Writing Wall of Fame are up and breakfast with the principal was this morning.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the February 7 meeting.  Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The January and February Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were only two accidents this month.    One accident occurred on the steps and one on the playground.

08-09 Needs List and Budget were discussed by the committee.  The committee suggested Section 7 needs, as attached.  The committee also discussed next year’s budget and furniture order.  A committee will set next year’s budget, which will be presented at the next meeting for approval.

OTHER BUSINESS

Some of the staff asked if Family Fun Nights could be changed to Thursday.  Tuesdays are good for most of the staff, and Tuesday is the board-designated night for elementary school events.

Gravel will be added to the parking lot.

The recent “black-out” and “dry-out” problems were handled well, and teachers and staff were pleased.  The day that we had no water most of the day, Pat Owens from Building and Grounds brought several gallons of water, and Food Services provided cups for drinking.  Ms. Wiseman said she thought it went well the day of early dismissal as well.

SBDM elections.  The PTA will coordinate the SBDM parent election.  The staff will form a committee for SBDM teacher election.
April meeting will not be held, due to spring break.

AGENDA FOR MAY 8 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Curriculum/Technology

B. Climate/Student Services

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VI. 08-09 BUDGET

VII. OTHER BUSINESS

VIII. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:40.

________________________________                 ______________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson        Date                     Cathy Yates, Secretary       Date
